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with only 4.7 per cent. of relapses, while 73.5 per cent. of all 
cases show improvement . It is significant that Dutch 
Guiana has adopted the same system, and has instituted a 
regular examination of all school children. This has been 
proved the most efficient way of finding out slight or early 
cases of leprosy. 

The Rev. P. B. Clayton, Founder Padre of Toe H, was 
present at the meeting by special invitation. Mr. Clayton 
had recently visited West Africa and had come into touch 
with leprosy work. As a result of what he saw he felt that 
non-medical men could be of assistance in leprosy colonies, 
and he detailed a scheme whereby such help might be of 
value in the leprosy campaign. 

The Chairman thanked Mr. Clayton for his remarks, and 
said that these would receive the close attention of the 
Executive Committee. 

The members of the General Committee present were :­

Sir Edward Gait (in the Chair), Sir Frank Carter, Sir Leonard 
Rogers, Lord Lugard, Dr. A. E .  Horn, Dr. T. Jays, Dr. 
Christopherson, Dr. Henry Fowler, Mr. B. F. Wright, repre­
senting the High Commissioner for Southern Rhodesia ; 
Mr. L.  F. Honey, representing the High Commissioner for 
South Africa ; and Mr. F. W. Ross. Apologies for absence 
were received from Lord Reading, Sir John Rose Bradford, 
Lady Barnes, Sir A. C. Chatterjee, Dr. Thomas Cochrane, 
Dr. A .  T. Stanton, Sir Francis Fremantle, Mr. F. H. Brown 
and Dr. Hugh Stannus. 

Grants for Leprosy Work. 
The Executive Committee of the British Empire Leprosy 

Relief Association has made the foll<:>wing grants :­

TANGANYIKA. 
Benedictine Mission, Peramiho, to complete 

cost of new buildings 
Benedictine Mission, N danda-for buildings 

S. RHODESIA. 
Medical Director, Salisbury-Grant towards 

enlarging Leprosy Hospital at Mtoko 
N. RHODESIA. 

Dr. Knobel, Madzimoyo-For the erection of 

£60 15s. 

£100 

£400 

housing accommodation for the patients . . . £60 
Applications for financial aid will be sympathetically 

considered by the Committee, and all applications should, 
in the first place, be sent to the Director of Medical Services 
of the Colony concerned, who will forward them to the 
Secretary of the Association. 




